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MINISTRY OF CIVIL SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS
MAURITIUS

04 March 2014

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
Circular Letter No. 19 of 2014

E/152/76/22154

From : Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

To : Supervising Officers, in-charge of Ministries/Departments

Electric Fans - make ‘Pacific’

Please refer to this Ministry's Circular Letter No. B0 of 2013 issued on 26 November
2013 wherein you were requested to ensure that electric fans make 'Pacific’ be removed from
use pending further notice.

2. It has been brought to our notice that King Bros Co. Ltd, the importer of the fans, has
offered to check all the ‘Pacific’ fans in use in Ministries/Depariments.

3. In view thereof, the Ministry of Industry, Commerce and Consumer Protection has sought
advice from the State Law Office and was informed that there is no legal objection to the
Ministries/Departments to agreeing that check- ups being carried out on Government owned
‘Pacific’ fans.

4, It would be appreciated if the contents of this circular could be brought to all those
concerned.

enior Chief Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
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